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Laurel Post 60 Newsletter
“The Fun Post”

February is here and it's time to start thinking about 

Post 60 elections. The ballots for all Units will be 

available in the lounge in March and the final ballot is 

due in April for the Legionnaires so now is the time to 

start thinking about who you want to be your new 

leaders. It's also time for each of you to consider 

running for office to represent your Unit and to assure 

that your voice is heard, and your proposed programs 

are carried out.

The process is easy.  All you have to do is get a fellow 

Unit member to nominate you and fill out the form 

which will be in the lounge. Remember that all 

nomination forms must be signed by the nominator 

AND the nominee. Any form not signed by BOTH 

members will not be considered. The purpose of this 

process is so that no one is surprised by their 

nomination.  Having this happen causes numerous 

problems with the election and may cause it to fail.

By running for office, you make it possible for 

American Legion programs to succeed.  Every year we 

have programs that benefit not only our Legion family 

but also members of the Laurel community.  We give 

thousands of dollars to the needs of others and can be 

proud of the success of programs that we support.

Post 60 needs you to run for an office within your Unit 

to bring fresh ideas and programs to the attention of 

your members and leaders.  The job cannot be done by 

one person. It takes the effort of all elected officers and 

meeting attendees to make sure that we accomplish our 

goals.

We are here for a purpose-not only to serve veterans 

and members of our Post but also to serve Fort Meade 

and our community. Join us as we strive to accomplish 

our goals this year. Run for office and make a 

statement . You will  get our support and you will 

make a difference!
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Commander’s Message

Lee Luby

Our Color Guard has Grown!

It was mentioned in our last issue that Tim Thomas 

and his son, CJ, had recently joined the team. CJ 

Thomas is possibly the youngest member that has ever 

served in our ranks. Tim Thomas is a dual member of 

the Legion and an Army veteran who brings valuable 

insights to the squad.

Both of our new members quickly assimilated into the 

team and participated in the wonderful Celebration of 

Life that Squadron 60 Commander Monko and the 

SAL hosted for long-time Post 60 member John 

Carmody.

Below are a few photos of the Post 60 Color Guard 

participating in the role of Honor Guard during the 

ceremony.

 

Photo credits: David Privott
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Auxiliary Unit 60
ALA President Nancy Slavinski

This month we celebrate Valentine’s Day on the 14th. 

Start shopping early for your special person to avoid 

the rush, you’ll be glad you did!  This is the year that 

has a LEAP DAY, be sure to plan something special 

on February the 29th to enjoy this extra day in the 

year. 

Given the cold weather these 

past few weeks, we are all 

looking forward to Spring

                                                                                                                             

Our February meeting will be on the 13th at 7:00 PM. 

Please join us and be one of the first to know all the 

great things we are planning this year! We’re always 

looking for new ideas, too. “The best way to have a 

good idea is to have a lot of ideas.” ~Linus Pauling

The Winter Wreath Craft Night was moved from 

January 15th to January 22nd due to weather.  All 

participants enjoyed the evening.  Thanks for 

orchestrating this event and we appreciate you, 

Denise!

There is a container under the Poppy table in the 

Lounge for Backpacks of Love, a 501(c)3 non-profit, 

that the we would like to share with you. The 

backpacks are age and gender specific, and they 

provide the foster youth with everything they need for 

the first 48 hours of care.  The organization provides 

basic essentials like a toothbrush/toothpaste, book, 

toy, clothes, and a blanket. We are asking for 

donations of these items to help this organization. 

And while you’re at the table, please remember to 

support our veterans through the Poppy program.

The Queen of Hearts continues on Wednesday 

evenings – we are planning a special dinner on 

February 14th so please join us to celebrate 

Valentine’s Day with your significant other or friends.  

The Queen is still in hiding.

The Children’s Easter Party is Saturday, March 23rd.  

We need volunteers to help with field items (egg hunt, 

etc.) and games inside and outside.  A meeting will be 

planned for all volunteers a week before the event.  A 

hot dog lunch will be served - free to the kids and $2 

for the adults – limited space available.  If you are 

interested in volunteering, please let Nancy Slavinski 

know.  We are also in search of a Chair for this event.

Winter Wreath Craft Night Fun!

Family Day is April 27th at American Legion Post 60 

– mark your calendars and plan to attend.  More info 

to follow in the next newsletter.

Our craft show is being rescheduled as a “Holiday 

Craft Show”, so stay tuned!

We continue to collect the metal pull tabs from cans of 

any sort so help us assist Ronald McDonald House.  

The school supply drive continues with a box            

in the Lounge for Give 10 to Education for Laurel 

Elementary School.

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE:  Total members paid to 

date for FY 2024 are 86.44% of goal. 

1. https://www.legion-aux.org/Renew  -or-

2. (317) 569-4570      The hours to call are 

Monday-Friday, 8AM-4:30PM EST

Questions? carlymon4@gmail.com

https://www.legion-aux.org/Renew
mailto:ALAunit60President@gmail.com
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Save the DATE!

Red Cross Blood Drive 

Coming to Post 60

The American Red Cross needs our help.  Since the beginning of 2020, many thousands of 

blood drives have been cancelled.  Blood Drives are essential and are in direct support to the 

emergency services remaining open to sustain the continuing fight against chronic illnesses 

and diseases.

Please join us on April 22nd, and help us make this the most successful Blood Drive that we 

have ever supported.  

To sign up, go to https://www.redcrossblood.org

Find a Blood Drive (top right), enter Laurel Post 60.

Click on See Times, and select the donation and time that you want to give.  If you need 

assistance, please contact Dave Tyson at (410) 491-5028.  If you get the recorded message, 

please leave a message and I will return your call as soon as possible.

Blood Drive Information:

 Date: 22 April 2024

 Time:  1:00 – 6:00 PM

 Location:  The American Legion, Laurel Post 60

   2 Main Street

   Laurel MD 20707

We need your help and look forward to seeing you on 22 April.

https://www.redcrossblood.org/
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Winter was slow getting here but sure arrived with a 

vengeance! Until it’s ready to leave, you’ll always 

have a place to get warm at Post 60. Join us for a 

beverage or two while taking a chance on finding the 

Queen or listening to a band on the weekends. The 

kitchen is always open for the Queen on Wednesday, 

and on Friday nights too. 

Chef Ray Torres is working on one of his fabulous 

dinners for the ALA’s Valentine’s Day Dinner. This 

also happens to be a Wednesday night, so take a try at 

finding the Queen and then have an amazing dinner. 

Living the dream at Post 60! Be sure to sign up for 

dinner at the kiosk so you don’t miss out.

Our Super Bowl party is just around the corner, and all 

the pools are sold out! That’s 68 possible winners, 

hopefully you’ll be one of the lucky ones. It is a 

potluck so don’t forget to bring a dish to share. We will 

be providing hot dogs and all the fixings for you to 

create your own masterpiece dog! The bar in the hall 

and lounge will both be open, eliminating those long 

lines. As usual, the game will be shown on all the TV’s 

and in the hall too. 

Post 60 Entertainment
Josie Lohman

2nd Vice Commander

 

** Bingo will be closed on Friday, February 2nd ** 

That’s right. Closed. Our bingo team as well as several 

other members of Post 60 will be participating in the 

Polar Bear Plunge and then heading to OC for the SAL 

Mid-winter Conference. We want them to have the 

opportunity to freeze their buns off for a WORTHY 

cause. Here is the link if you would like to make a 

donation to support our American Legion Team:

https://support.somd.org/team/554890  

Currently, our Post 60 Plunge Team consists of Joe 

Lohman, Josie Lohman, Nancy Slavinski, Tom Allen, 

Tris Thomas, Tim Thomas, Mike Obremski, Rob 

Delisi, Olivia Allen, Lance Francioni, Lenny 

Francioni, and Eddie Souder.

There’s plenty of activities to enjoy around the Post, 

just check out the flyers and calendar to see what’s 

happening. Come on in out of this cold weather and 

join us! Most of all, be sure to stay warm and safe.

https://support.somd.org/team/554890
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Hello to the POST 60 Family,

It is hard to believe that in about 5 months we will be 

ending the 2023-2024 year and starting the 2024-2025 

year.  So much has been done so far by your 

Detachment of Maryland Commander Joe Lohman.  

He has been traveling around the state of Maryland 

visiting Squadrons.  Out of the 102 Squadrons in the 

state, half have been visited.  The purpose of these 

visits is not just to talk about what the Detachment is 

doing, but to enable the Detachment to get to know 

more of what is happening within the state at the Post 

level. There is  no better way for us to get to know the 

Posts and their members concerns than face-to-face 

interaction. 

These “Caravans” around the state have been attended 

by not only your Detachment Officers (Commander 

Joe Lohman, 1st Vice Mike Obremski, and  2nd Vice 

Jason Miller), but they have also been attended by 

members of the Post 60 Family; Josie Lohman, Tim 

and Tris Thomas, Charlie Turner, “Cigar” Dave Privott 

and many other members from around the Regions.  

These Caravans are open for all to join in.  If you see 

Joe or myself around the Post, ask us when the next 

caravan is touring, and we will be happy to fill you in 

and hopefully you can join us.  Seeing other Posts and 

meeting new people is a lot of fun.

I do wish to express my thanks and gratitude to the 

entire Post 60 Family as I have traveled through many 

chairs and wore many different colored hats (covers) 

for both the Legion and Sons.  For the past couple of  

years, I have had to focus on the Blue and Gold hat as I 

worked my way through Detachment of Maryland to 

the point that if all goes well, I will be following 

Commander Joe Lohman to become the next 

Detachment of Maryland Commander.  This is an 

historic moment as there has never been back-to-back 

Detachment Commanders from the same Squadron.  

Your support for the two of us has helped Joe get to 

where is he is now and where I will be in a few short 

months.  

On Track 

with

Mike Obremski

SAL Detachment of MD

 

Photo credits: David Privott, Jeff Thorne

It takes a family to come together to get things done 

and Post 60 is a GREAT family.  Thank you for 

everything   you do now and what I am sure you will 

continue to do.

And a big Thank you to all to those who have been 

following the Ridership Report on Facebook.

Sincerely,

Mike  “ Choo-Choo ”  Obremski

Mike Obremski

1st Vice Commander

Detachment of Maryland

The “Caravan” visiting a few of the many 

Posts in our great state!
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Other Notes/Dates Of Interest

-  If you wish to submit articles and pictures for the newsletter, please submit them to the editor at: 

oxonhillbilly@comcast.net. Articles and pictures must be about the Legion Family, veterans or the community 

Post 60 supports.  All information must be received by the deadline of 8:00 AM, 22nd  of the month to make it 

into the current newsletter.  Submissions after that date will make it into the following month’s newsletter.
 

- Please join us on our Facebook page, American Legion -Laurel  Post 60 for Post 60 website links, newsletters, 

  entertainment and activities that are posted on the page. 

Link: https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/364213691671/  

Legion Riders

Director           Lenny Francioni

Asst Director   Rona Francioni

Secretary         Christel Lopez-                  

Berryman

Treasurer         Barclay Butler       

Sgt-at-Arms    Chris DiPasquale

Chaplain          Charley Buckley

Safety Officer  Pedro Lopez

Road Captain   Lenny Francioni

Membership     Pedro Lopez

Public Affairs   Quinn Harry

Post 60 Officers

Commander         Lee Luby

1st  Vice              Vacant

2ndVice               Josie Lohman

Judge Advocate   Richard Harding

Finance Officer   Vacant

Chaplain              Martin Berman

Service Officer    Leroy Bell

Historian              John Musgrove       

Sgt-at-Arms         Melvin Campbell

Adjutant               Mac McNally

SAL Squadron 60

Commander   Rob Monko

1st Vice          Eddie Souder

2ndVice         Tom Allen

3rd Vice          John Brinton

Finance          Martin Caslow

Chaplain        Tony Scovitch

Sgt-at-Arms   Charlie Turner

Historian        John Musgrove

Adjutant         Dave Manchas

Parliamentarian  M. Obremski

Advisor          Chris Davis

Auxiliary Unit 60

President         Nancy Slavinski

1st Vice           Carolyn Monko

2nd Vice          Catie Stearns

Secretary         Lucy Haggerty

Treasurer         Tris Thomas

Chaplain          Lisa Ertz

Historian         Vacant

Sgt-at-Arms    Denise Person



POSTMASTER:  DATED MATERIAL—DO NOT DELAY

Address Service Requested

The American Legion

Laurel Post 60

2 Main Street

Laurel, Maryland 20707- 4304

Serving 

Veterans and

The Community 

Since 1932

We e-mail the website link for our Post  Newsletter and other items of interest to members that 

have access to e-mail and the Internet.  Please send your e-mail address to: 

lubyshirley@gmail.com and it will be added to our email list.  Your e-mail will be used for Post 

60 notifications only, it will NOT be given out to solicitors.

For members who do 

not have E-Mail

 If you want the Post 

Newsletter mailed to your 

home, please send the 

written request by mail to 

the Post Adjutant.

Commander's Last Shout

Post Phone: (301) 725-2302              Website:  http://laurelpost60.org

Post Meetings

General  Membership

7:00 pm Third Thursday  

Executive Committee

7:00 pm  Second Thursday
Note: Except the 2nd Thursday 

In July Due to Convention

Auxiliary Unit 60

General Membership

7:00 pm  Second Tuesday

SAL Squadron 60

7:00 pm  First Thursday

  American Legion Riders

    7:00 pm Second Wednesday

Thanks to members of all units who participated in the Memorial Service for John 

Carmody.  It was a true showing of American Legion dedication.

Thanks to the Executive Committee and the General Assembly for considering all 

my VOLUMINOUS motions after not having a meeting in December.

Thanks to Mike Templeton for the excellent job he did on our property following 

the snowstorm.

Thanks to John Musgrove for agreeing to help us out doing Saturday and Sunday 

business events while all the officers go to SAL convention in February.

Thanks to John Brinton for accepting the job as weekend Business Manager.

Thanks to Josie Lohman for handling Post business while I was snowed in.

Thanks to Tim Kearns for installing the new computer in the business office.

Thanks to Josie Lohman and Tom Allen for changing our Friday Night Bingo 

program and for making it more inviting to our bingo crowd.

Thanks to John Musgrove for his amazing Historian reports. Everyone enjoys them 

as much as I do!
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